
 

 

 

 

 
March 23, 2022 
 
CHANCELLORS 
ACADEMIC COUNCIL CHAIR HORWITZ 
LABORATORY DIRECTOR WITHERELL 
ANR VICE PRESIDENT HUMISTON 
 
Re: Systemwide Review of Presidential Policy on Affiliations with Certain 
Healthcare Organizations, Implementing Regents Policy 4405 
 
Dear Colleagues: 
 
Enclosed for systemwide review is the Presidential Policy on Affiliations with 
Certain Healthcare Organizations. An Interim Presidential policy was issued in 
September 2021 to implement Regents Policy 4405. The Office of the President 
is now soliciting feedback to finalize the Presidential Policy. 
 
The University’s medical centers and health professional schools regularly enter 
into affiliations with other health care organizations to improve quality and 
access for the people of the State of California, particularly those in medically 
underserved communities, and to support the University’s education and 
research mission. Some of those organizations have instituted policy-based 
restrictions on care that restrict doctors and other health professionals from 
providing evidence-based prevention, diagnosis, and treatment. For example, 
some of these organizations prohibit elective abortion or gender reassignment 
procedures.  The purpose of the Presidential Policy is to establish standards for 
affiliation with such organizations that will protect and advance the University’s 
values, as well as its commitment to inclusion, diversity, equity, and 
accountability, in accordance with Regents Policy 4405. 
 
Systemwide Review 
 
Systemwide review is a public review distributed to the Chancellors, the Chair 
of the Academic Council, the Director of the Lawrence Berkeley National 
Laboratory, and the Vice President of Agriculture and Natural Resources 
requesting that they inform the general University community, especially 
affected employees, about policy proposals.  Systemwide review also includes a 
mandatory, 90-day full Senate review.  
 
Employees should be afforded the opportunity to review and comment on the 
draft policy.  Attached is a Model Communication which may be used to inform 
non-exclusively represented employees about these proposals.  The Labor 
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Relations Office at the Office of the President is responsible for informing the bargaining units 
representing union membership about policy proposals. 

We would appreciate receiving your comments no later than Tuesday, June 21, 2022.  Please submit 
your comments via this website.  If you have questions, please contact UCH-Affiliations@ucop.edu.  

Sincerely, 

Carrie Byington, MD 
Executive Vice President UC Health 

Enclosures: 
1) Draft Presidential Policy: Affiliations with Certain Healthcare Organizations
2) Model Communication

cc: President Drake 
Provost and Executive Vice President Brown 
Executive Vice Chancellors/Provosts 
Executive Vice President and Chief Operating Officer Nava 
Senior Vice President Bustamante 
Vice Provost Carlson  
Vice President and Vice Provost Gullatt 
Vice President Lloyd  
Vice President Maldonado 
Vice Provosts/Vice Chancellors of Academic Affairs/Personnel 
UC Health Vice Chancellors 
UC Health Chief Executive Officers 
General Counsel Robinson 
Deputy General Counsel Nosowsky  
Deputy General Counsel Woodall 
Associate Vice Provost Lee 
Assistant Vice Provosts/Vice Chancellors for Academic Personnel 
Executive Director Baxter 
Executive Director and Chief of Staff Henderson 
Executive Director Silas 
Chief of Staff Kao 
Chief of Staff Levintov 
Chief of Staff Peterson 
Chief Policy Advisor Marisa McAuliffe 
Director Grant 
Director Roller 

https://ucnet.universityofcalifornia.edu/uch-comment-form.html
mailto:UCH-Affiliations@ucop.edu
https://policy.ucop.edu/doc/5000698/AffiliationHealthcareOrganizations
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 Director Sykes 
 Associate Director Dicaprio 
 Associate Director Woolston 
 Assistant Director LaBriola 
 Manager Crosson 
 Analyst Durrin 
 Administrative Officer Babbitt  
 Policy Advisory Committee 
 
 


